
Dear all, 
It was lovely to catch up with some of our parents during our end of 
year dinner last Friday. Thank you to those who were able to join us.   
 

It is that time of the year that we reflect on our school’s successes 
and consider areas that need further improvement for 2011 and 
beyond. To this end I ask for a few minutes of your time to complete 
some surveys that are attached to this bulletin. This year our areas 
of evaluation are Creative & Practical Arts and our core business of 
Learning. I have also included a survey to gauge your overall 
satisfaction with the school. It would be wonderful if you could 
complete these and return them by the end of next week as they 
form the basis of our evaluations which are used in our Annual School 
Report.  
 

*** 
 

Congratulations to our Year 6 students who organised a fun talent 
quest last week. Well done also to our acts who proved to be most 
entertaining!  
 

*** 
 

Tomorrow night the P&C will be holding their final meeting for the 
year. The meeting will commence at 7.00pm in the 5/6 room. Mrs 
Belinda Walker will be joining us as the Teachers Federation Rep to 
provide a brief PowerPoint on how we can help shape the future of 
public education through contributing to the DET’s funding review.  
Thank you to everyone who has contributed to our P&C to the benefit 
of our students.  
 

*** 
 

We are busy preparing for our Presentation Night which will be held 
next Wednesday 8th December, commencing at 6pm. Hope to see you 
there! 
 

Have a great week, 
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Come along to our 
presentation night 
next Wednesday 
8th December, 

6pm! 



Primary Swimming Assessment 
Any child participating in school related 
unstructured (free-play) water activities 
must have their swimming capabilities 
assessed prior to free play commencing. 
Therefore it is necessary for teachers to 
assess all students attending Jamberoo.  
After being graded students are given a 
coloured wristband to assist with 
supervision.  This Friday 3rd December 
students in Years 3-6 will be heading to 
Greenwell Point pool for their assessment 
with Mrs Jamieson, Mrs Cato and Mr 
White. If the weather is suitable 
students and teachers will then visit 
Greenwell Point School for a combined 
sports session. Therefore primary 
students will not be able to order recess 
or lunch this Friday. 
  
Please sign and return the attached 
permission notes, one for Jamberoo and 
the other for the swimming assessment.  
 
Scripture & Parent Helper Morning Tea 
Next Thursday 9th December we will be 
having a small scripture performance at 
9:30am. This will be followed by our 
thank you morning tea at 10:30. We hope 
you can join us. 
 
Thank you for your hard work throughout 
2010, we hope to see you there. 
 
Yearbook 
Please note that all Yearbook orders are 
due back to school this Friday so we can 
send it off to the printers.  
 
 
 

Important Dates 
Please take note of the following important 
dates as the end of year rapidly approaches: 
 
Friday 3rd December:  
-Primary students to Greenwell Point Pool for 
swimming assessment.  
 
Wednesday 8th December:  
-Presentation Night, commencing at 6pm 
 
Thursday 9th December:  
-Scripture play (9:30) and parent helper 
morning tea) 10:30. 
 
Friday 10th December:   
-Year 6 farewell 
 
Monday 13th December: 
-Jamberoo reward for primary students 
- Friendly games closing ceremony 
 
Wednesday 15th December: 
Final day of school 
 
Active After School Sport 
Next week is our final week of After School 
Sport. However as our presentation night is 
next Wednesday we have changed After School 
Sport to Thursday for next week only.  
Therefore the remaining After School Sport 
sessions are: 
-This Wednesday 1st December 
-Next Thursday 9th December 
 
 
 
 



Tuckshop 
End of Term Special - only 3 lunch days 
left! (Friday 3rd, Monday 6th, Friday 10th) 
Milks             $1.00 each 
Juices           $1:00 each 
Mac Cheese   $1.50 each 
Pasta Twirls  $1.50 each 
Thanks, 
Nat 
 
Assembly 
Congratulations to the following students 
who received awards during last week’s 
assembly: 
K/1      Holly 
           Llandyn 
           Wade 
           Loklan  -  value  helpfulness 
           Amelie  -           thoughtfulness 
1/2      Ethan 
           Emily 
           May 
3/4     Ethan 
           Kahli 
           Rose   - values 
5/6     Natalia 
           Dylan 
           Braydon  - value  Enthusiasm 
 
Star of Bethlehem  
The students have done an amazing job 
with their Stars of Bethlehem craft. The 
deadline for returning these wonderful 
creations is this Friday 3rd December.  
 
 
 
 

P & C Patter 
Tomorrow night is the final meeting for 2010. 
All welcome to attend 7pm in the 5/6 room. 
 
Friday night last week parents and teachers 
enjoyed a super meal @ the very busy Bridge 
Tavern, great company and conversation. One 
conversation that was of interest was again 
the traffic concern at the front of the school, 
we are all aware of how busy it is, please be 
patient especially when there are cars present 
that may not be so courteous. 
Calendar orders are due by Thursday any form 
of photo will be accepted. 
 
A note from Mrs Kalman 
I would like to thank Mrs Ferry, Mrs Walker 
an in particular Mrs Cato for being supportive 
by allowing me to assist with reading groups 
and on sport afternoons. This volunteer work 
has helped me increase my concentration and 
built up my lost confidence due to the stroke I 
suffered last year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Yearbook 
 

Please reserve _____ copy/ies of 
the 2010 yearbook for the  

 
____________________ family.  
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